MAY NEWSLETTER

   22nd May 2019
Dear Parents/Carers,

Welcome to our May newsletter.  Incredibly, this half term has whizzed by and we are almost at the end of it already.  Please note events that are underlined and in italics are new since the previous newsletter.
Wednesday 22nd May – Foundation Stage Pirate Day
Thursday 23rd May – Walk to School Week, Y1/2 Multi-skills Festival at Alameda
Friday 24th May – Year 4 Bikeability

Half term - 27th May to 31st May 2019

Monday 3rd June - All children back at school today – there is NOT an INSET Day, Drumming assembly at 1:15, Author Visit to Year 3, Year 4 Cricket coaching begins every Monday afternoon this half term
Tuesday 4th June – Alameda Dance Master in for Year 4 (am)
Thursday 6th June – Open the Book assembly

Friday 7th June – From 8:50 – 10:30am, parents invited in to help with Gala preparation, Tennis festival for Year 3

Thursday 13th June – New Intake Meeting (Foundation Stage 2019) at 6:30pm

Saturday 15th June – PTA Summer Fayre (pm)
Wednesday 19th June – PTA meeting at 7:30pm
Thursday 20th June – Open the Book Assembly, Ladybirds Sports Day
Friday 21st June – Teaching Talons in Year 2 ‘wow’ day

Monday 24th June – Year 1 Scootability sessions, Year 4 Transition Festival, Penguin Class to Marston Vale
Tuesday 25th June – Sports Day (am) and picnic on the field (12 – 12:45pm)

Wednesday 26th June – Year 4 Internet Safety Sessions from Hazzard Alley, Year 2 Scootability sessions

Thursday 27th June – Robin and Greenfinch Classes to Marston Vale
Monday 1st July – Gymnastic enrichment sessions for children on-going all week, Pre-school stay and lunch sessions on-going
Tuesday 2nd July – Year 3 Tennis festival at Woodland Middle School

Thursday 4th July – Open the Book assembly

Friday 5th, Saturday 6th and Sunday 7th July – Ampthill Festival Weekend

Monday 8th July – Teaching, learning and standards governors’ meeting at 6:30pm

Tuesday 9th July – 2:30pm and 6pm – Year 1 Performances to parents

Wednesday 10th July - 2:30pm and 6pm – Year 4 Performances to parents, letters home to Y2 parents and children letting them know which class they are in from September, Foundation Stage visit to the Farm
Thursday 11th July - 2:30pm and 6pm – Year 3 Performances to parents, Year 4 Transition Day to Middle Schools, ‘Class Swap’ morning at Russell

Friday 12th July – Reports go home – all year groups, Library Assembly to children – Summer Reading Challenge 2019
Monday 15th July – 7pm Alameda meet the tutor and Year 4 information night, Full Governors’ meeting at 6:30pm

Tuesday 16th July – Year 4 Leavers’ Assembly to parents at 9:15am (Year 4 parents may stay and look at children’s books straight after the assembly), 2:30pm Open Afternoon for all parents (children may go straight home with parents once they are finished), Russell choir performance at Connolly Hall Redborne- 5:30pm TBC (more information will be given as we have it to members of the choir)
Wednesday 17th July – Year 4 Leavers’ Party 1:30 – 3:30pm
Thursday 18th July – Leavers’ Assembly to the rest of the school

Friday 19th July – Children break up for the summer holidays

Summer Holidays Monday 22nd July – Tuesday 3rd September (Monday 2nd and Tuesday 3rd are INSET days)

Wednesday 4th September – Year 1, 2, 3 and 4 children return to school
SAVE THE DATE – RUSSELL LOWER SCHOOL BALL – SATURDAY 5TH OCTOBER

Please see the school website for more dates beyond this
More detailed information on the above events will follow in due course

Staff update: 
It is with much personal and professional regret that I have to inform you that we will be losing two wonderful teachers at the end of this academic year.  I am pleased to say it has nothing to do with Russell per se, and that there was not much we could have changed to persuade these two to stay.  Mrs Lewin has taken the decision to ‘choose life’ and to retire from teaching, and Miss Burnage is also thinking about life beyond the school gates and going off to travel around Australia!  As you can image, we are really going to miss these two fabulous teachers (and extremely jealous!), but we will do our very best to recruit two more fantastic teachers to join the formidable Russell team.  I will of course keep you posted on our progress.
Transition arrangements:

You will remember that, after discussion with the Parent Governor Forum in previous years, it was felt the 'optimum' transition for children was not ‘mixing’ classes every year (as some schools do) or never swapping (as Russell has done in the past), but to ‘mix’ classes when the children move from KS1 to KS2 i.e. between Year 2 and Year 3 only.  Mixing the classes last year was an overwhelmingly positive experience and one that most parents support as a way of developing resilience, independence and new friendships before greater change at Middle School. Staff would however continue to ‘reserve the right’ to mix classes in other years should there be a good educational reason to do so.
The Parent Governor Forum feedback will again be used as we prepare September’s classes and therefore only the children in Year 2 and Year 4 will be ‘mixed’ to form new Year 3 and Year 5 classes.  All other year groups will move ‘up’ as a class.  It has not yet been decided which teachers will teach which classes or year groups but there are no plans for a huge move around!

Each child in Year 2 will, in due course, have a letter to take home which will allow them to name some children they would like to be with in Year 3.  We will be able to guarantee that everyone would be with at least one person on their list.  We will issue more information about this as the term develops.
Thank You for all your help in class!

Every week we welcome a small army of volunteers into Russell Lower School.  Every one of you gives up your time regularly to support our vision at Russell and to build on the really strong community we have here.  Your support is invaluable and much appreciated by us all.  On an average week we have over 20 additional volunteer adults in school.  Just think what an amazing difference that is making to our children!  Thank you so much for giving up your time: we really do appreciate it.
Another thank you:

I am delighted to report that Russell Ball tickets (5th October) and Russell Summer Fayre Inflatable Fun Day (15th June) tickets are both selling like hot cakes.  It is incredible the level of support that Russell parents consistently demonstrate, and both the PTA, governors and myself would like to say a huge thank you for this.  Remember, all profits go directly back to school for the children.  In the past, profits have paid for our Trim Trails, astro turf to make spaces useable all year, Ipads and Flurrish Tablets, shelters for the field and outside the dining room, Accelerated Reader books…and many more amazing resources!  If you want to join us and haven’t got your tickets yet, do speak to a member of the PTA.  We would love to see everyone join in the fun!
Social, Emotional and Mental Health Resources:

We are continuing to work on building up resources that parents can ‘tap into’ via the school website.

Please go and have a look.  Go to the tab: Learning Support and SEND and then to the Social, emotional and mental health resources.  For example, there is a link to CHUMS (Mental health and emotional well-being services for children and young people) here. We will continue to build resources in this area as it is such a crucial part of our work with children. Equally, you can contact Mrs Halsey via pastoralsupport@russell-lower.co.uk if you would like any further support or information.
In addition ‘Parentline’ is an excellent service and point of advice for everything from behaviour, minor illnesses, diet, sleep issues and much more.  Please see the poster below:
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Parent Resources for Reading:

We are still really keen to develop the habit of reading daily at home as we know what huge benefits it provides.  Thank you to all of you who do already enjoy this great habit with your children, and record what you do in the Reading Diaries.  At the moment we only have 43% of children reading at home, regularly (4 or more) times a week (at least according to reading records).  This is hugely worrying, as the academic and social, emotional benefits are so well documented.

To support parents we have found a resource called The Storytime Home Reading Pack.  This is packed with lots of useful advice, motivational sticker charts and the option to receive age-appropriate magazines through the post each month to inspire reading at home.  Do look at the resource attached to the newsletter email.
In addition, why not take up Ampthill and Flitwick library’s Summer Reading Challenge with your children?

What is the Summer Reading Challenge?

The Summer Reading Challenge takes place every year during the summer holidays. You can sign up at your local library, then read six library books of your choice to complete the Challenge. There are rewards to collect along the way, and it’s FREE to take part! In Central Bedfordshire, the challenge begins 20 July and there are activities to join in at the libraries. After completing the basic 6 book challenge, children are encouraged to continue reading and there is a family theatre ticket prize at each library, for the child who reads the most books.

The Summer Reading Challenge website helps you keep track of your reading all year round: find new books to read, take part in competitions and mini challenges, and play games.

For Further information: www.centralbedfordshire.gov.uk/summer-reading-challenge
E-safety resources:

We continue to try to keep up with the latest changes in technology and some websites are really helpful in this respect.  You might like to look at this site:

www.digitalresilience.org.uk
It has a whole range of useful information for parents, but you might find this ‘Top Tips Survival Guide for parents regarding smartphones really interesting.

https://www.digitallifeskills.org.uk/smartphone-survival-guide-10-top-tips-parents-parents/ 

Do also look at our school website, under the E-Safety tab.

Year 4 will be receiving some E-Safety sessions from Hazzard Alley this term.  We hope this will further help prepare them for the future.

With Sports Day, performance week etc. coming up, can I please take this opportunity to remind all parents and carers that photographs and videos taken are only for your own personal use and viewing.  These should not be posted on Social Media sites or on the Internet.  Thank you. 

Medical Appointments and advice:

Please be aware that if your child has a medical appointment early in the morning you do not need to register them in school first.  Just let us know that your child is attending a medical appointment and attend school as soon after the appointment as possible.

May I also remind parents of the NHS advice regarding diarrhoea and sickness.  Your child should stay off of school for 48 hours following the last episode please.  This helps to prevent spreading the infection.  Thank you. 
An on-going plea for help:

Thank you to all the parents who have already given up their precious time to help cover reading books in ‘sticky-backed plastic’.  We really appreciate your support – and it is already making a big difference!  It has been great that even parents who cannot come into school due to work commitments have been kindly taking books home to cover and then returning them again.  Thank you so much!  As there are so many books in school, we still have a way to go so please do let Mrs Bremner in the office know if you think you can help.  We would much appreciate it!

Walk to School Week this week:
As you will remember, the last two weeks of the spring term saw Russell take part in the ‘Big Pedal’.  This is actually wrongly named as children get credit if they walk (or park and stride), cycle or scoot to school.  We collected data on how we travelled to school and we came 3rd in Central Bedfordshire – a great achievement! This week is Walk to School Week. It would be great if we could continue to get to school actively, but if you live too far away, then why not try ‘park and stride’?  By parking just a little bit further away it can help overall fitness, well-being, safety and parking pressure around the school.  Thank you so much for all your support.

If you fancy getting involved over half term too, why not take part in the Green Man Competition? An entry form is an attachment to this newsletter email.
[image: image2.png]reat

estyles

Have you seent
the Green Man?

Find the clues and solve the puzzle to
win a prize

The Green Man ight at pelican and Puffin crossngs let
pedestrians know when issafe {0 ross the road. For Walk
t0 School Week, 20 - 24 May, and during hlf-term, we are
encouraging children in Amprhl o get walking and look out
for the Green Man symbols on thei foute 1o school and
elseuhere in Ampthil

Competton entryforms are avalabie from schools n Ampthil
and AmpthilUbrary. Get invoived andstrt the hunt!

For e et ot @i e 770066

sustrang 000 e





Masquerade 40 Celebration Events in Ampthill:
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The Masquerade40 steering group has created a colourful programme of events for celebrating Masquerade: 

6th July



AmpProms

7th July 


AmpGala Day

7th August


The Tale of Jack’s Parade

28th September

Masquerade Ball

25th October


A Night of Masquerade

You can follow Masquerade40 on FaceBook or contact Ampthill Town Council to discover more.
Ampthill Festival Information:
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WE ARE LOOKING FOR THE

'PRIDE OF AMPTHILL 2019’

Do you know @ young person who lives or goes to school
in Ampthill who you believe should be nominated for a
Pride of Ampthill award?

A

It could be someone who has progressed in their
sporting, creative, academic or personal achievemnets.
Or even for their contribution to the community.

We are looking for nominations in two age groups
Year 4 to Year 8
Year 9 to Year 13

If so we would love to hear from you!!

Please see our website or Facebook page to download the nomination
form
www.ampthillfestival.com/pride
facebook @AmpGala

CLOSING DATE
FRIDAY 7TH JUNE 2019

> Ampthill

Festival





PE/Festival news: 
XXXXX
Thank you for taking the time to read this newsletter, and for your on-going support.  Have a wonderful half term holiday.  Let’s hope the sun shines for us all.
Yours sincerely,
Mrs. N. Walker

Headteacher
